
MELBOURN PARISH COUNCIL 

Planning Committee 

 

13 December 2021 

Item: PL086/21a)  

 

Dear Sir/Madam 

I refer to my previous emails, and wish to advise you that on 29 November 2021, the 

Council's Licensing Committee agreed to adopt Schedule 4 to the Local Government 

(Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1982 for the whole of South Cambridgeshire District. 

It has been agreed that pursuant to Schedule 4 of the Local Government 

(Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1982, that the current prohibited streets designation 

with the Council area be rescinded and that with effect from 1 March 2022, all 

streets within the district shall be designated as consent streets for the purposes of 

street trading. There shall be excluded from the designation in the resolution above 

any area of land which is from time to time in the ownership and control of a Public 

Authority or a registered charity other than any highway which is included from time 

to time on the list of streets maintainable at public expense pursuant to section 36(6) 

of the Highways Act 1980, currently A11 and A14. 

In addition, the Licensing Committee agreed in principle, to a draft Policy which 
details how applications will be administered and enforced throughout the District. 
The Policy may require amendment following awaited Legal opinion, but the 
principles are expected to remain. 

I would be grateful to hear your views on the draft Policy, and if you are able to 
forward this on to any other parties this would be appreciated in order to gain as 
wide a response as possible. 

A copy of the draft Policy is attached, and I would be obliged to received your 
comments via email  by no later than 11 January 2022. The final Policy draft will be 
considered by the Licensing Committee in February. 

Yours faithfully 

Rachel Jackson  

 


